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July 18, 2019 
 
 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360 
 
 
Dear Secretary of the Commission: 
 
Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri, is revising its General 
Exchange Tariff (P.S.C. Mo. - No. 35).  The attached tariff filing is being made in 
conjunction with the FCC's Second Report and Order in WC Docket No. 17-84 (FCC 18-
74) released June 8, 2018 (Zero Demand Forbearance).  The language being added to 
AT&T Missouri’s tariff by this filing provides that AT&T Missouri is no longer required to 
offer certain services in geographic areas where there are no customers subscribing to 
those services.  To be clear, no existing customers are affected by this filing, nor are any 
areas affected in which AT&T Missouri is already providing services to existing customers.  
The only change occasioned by this tariff filing is that, in the event a potential customer 
requests one of the affected intrastate services in an area where AT&T Missouri is not 
already providing the service and has no existing customers, AT&T Missouri may decline 
the request for service.   
 
The issued and effective dates of this revision are July 18, 2019 and August 17, 2019, 
respectively.   
 
Please refer any questions on this matter to Matt Pritchard on 573.638.0261. 
 
Very truly yours, 
  
/s/ Matt Pritchard I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including 

 attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the 

 Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov this 

18th day of July 2019. 
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